



MINUTES: October 6, 2019

Open: Off The Wall area opened at 9:00 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of 12 Concepts by Trino. We meet upstairs at the Majestic.

Guests/ New GSRs: Jeff R GSRA Fun Addicts

Birthdays: Lyndsay 12 years, Kurt 31 years, Zach 4 years

Approval of Last Month's Minutes: Approved

Group Reports:

Addicts Book Club: Attendance consistent 8-12 people.

Addicts Seeking Sanity: No concerns everything going well, Hosting Hospitality room at CRCNA Sat. Nov 2 from 6:00 to 8:00 AM

Clean Queens: Attendance has gone down, looking for more support looking for women to fill in trusted servants. Our potluck had about 10 ladies but quite a few from out of town. Need ne homegroup members!

Dead Without It: N/A

Drug Busters: Attendance is steady and growing slightly. We need more homegroup members. All is well.

Freed From Insanity: All is good, no wants or needs

Fun Addicts: Sunday morning park meetings has gone well all summer. Our last Sunday morning meeting will be @ 10:30 AM on Oct 20. We will hold our end of the summer BBQ following that meeting. Please join us @ Rolland Moore Park. This quarterly potluck was a success. We have great meetings lately. We have many newcomers stepping into service. Looking forward to CRCNA. We will be hosting the Hospitality Room Friday Nov. 1, from 10-12 PM.

Just For Today: N/A

Live Group: Opened a 11:30 p.m. candlelight meeting on Saturday night, No needs or wants

Miracle on Oak St: N/A

New Hope: N/A

New Horizons: N/A

No Matter What: No concerns, attendance is consistent with 25-40 people

Primary Purpose: Kids 6 months and under only, not serving coffee averaging 25 people

Recovery Swag'd Out: Average attendance is 25-35 people, Dennis M speaking Oct 22, Homegroup is growing. Clean time on birthday night was 19 years and 3 months

Responsible For Our Recovery: N/A

Solutions: All is good! New Tuesday meeting at noon

Steps and Traditions Roulette: Consistent attendance, hosting hospitality room at CRCNA

Truth Thru Proof: Good attendance around 10 people

When At The End Of The Road: Thanksgiving potluck Nov 28, 2019 at 301 E Stuart

Windsor Lighthouse: N/A

Home Group(s) of the Month: Clean Queens (women only)

Officer Reports:

Chair: Slow month, attended Luau

Vice Chair: Attended activities/merch subcommittees going to PI and H and I today. She has merchandise.

Treasurer: absent with notice.

Vice Treasurer: Shawn is in Cairo Egypt, sent his password. Ending balance 2494.44 last month. Income donation 530.16 from 7th tradition. Jimmie is the only check signer her today. Covering for Shawn today. PO box received a thank you card for attendance at overdose awareness day events.

Secretary: Thank you all for getting your reports into me in a timely matter. This makes it possible to get the minutes out within 7 day past Area.

Subcommittee Reports

RCM 2 :

RCM 1:

Upper Midwest: issues with past activities treasurer using old checks. Only 1 delegate attended because of budgetary shortfall. Hello. Sorry we could not make the Region this round. I was in Chicago and John had a previous engagement. 2 GSRs attended from OTW. OTW's donation of \$300 is here. Enjoy this info:

Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum July 2019

Colorado is a part of a zone, called the RMZF which includes Montana, Southern Idaho, Upper Midwest (part of Minnesota and N. Dakota), Upper Rocky Mountain (Wyoming and a small part of Nebraska), and Utah. We meet twice a year to share best practices and have world board participation. This forum we had Nick E., a special worker from NAWs. Highlights from each region:

Montana: 169 meetings weekly; online meetings to reach rural communities on Zoom platform paid for by the region.

Southern Idaho: 91 groups serving 120 meetings . Oct 11, 12, and 13th Pacific Northwest Convention in Boise, ID.

Upper Rocky Mountain: next RMZF in Casper, WY December 5-6th 2019. Inquired about Colorado regions PR guidelines, directed to our website.

Utah: 6 areas serving 100 meetings weekly.

Next RMZF in Casper will be a Conference Agenda Report (CAR) presentation from NAWS (tentative).

Nick from NAWS and Carla from URM presented a zonal assessment workshop. The goal was to look at a process of achieving achievable goals that our zone has. We identified 2 goals: 1. Improve sense of connection and support for rural/isolated groups/areas and 2. Better utilize technology to improve internal communication and clearly understand what technology could do.

Luau was poorly attended, but we can save that scoop for CRCNA folks

CRCNA Liaison: Dave A was elected CRCNA XXXIV Mark M treasure, Looking for vice chair and subcommittee chairs. Oct 28th last day to register. Merch is closed. H and I can buy a basic text for \$25.00 to give away. Sign up online for marathon meetings and hospitality room.

Activities: Good Morning, First off I want to apologize for my absence last area and for not having had any events since the June Windsor Lake event, my life has been going thru many chaotic changes. With that being said, I did look for locations for a Halloween event that was more accessible to all, but the cost was too high. I have enjoyed serving as your Activities Chair for the last 2.5 years and have gained many experiences during my time that I will carry on throughout my life. I look forward to working alongside our next chair to share my experience and help however I can to get them situated. I have a list of fun events people sent through our survey that the next chair can choose to host, and all the supplies for them. I appreciate all the support through my service and thank you for allowing me to serve all my fellow addicts. I hope I made you all proud and that you all enjoyed the events.

Hospitals & Institutions: Meeting today at noon. Subcommittee going well, ask GSR's to announce help needed. Lit order \$45.00. New panel lead for Wings. Report attached to end of minutes,

Public Information: Report at end of minutes

Merchandise: Are we selling merch at CRCNA?? In order to sell at CRCNA need a square account. Sarah is willing to sell Alternative Merchandise Sunday morning at CRCNA.

Literature: Sold \$587.20, PI \$24.50, HI \$45.00 a lot of white key tags need to be on back order. Have \$656.70 to buy.

Elections

Merch: No nominations

Activities: Kurt B: nominated and declined, no other nominations

Unfinished Business

- Merch Ad Hoc did not meet
- Budget Ad hoc: met however chair not in attendance

New Business

-talk to Shawn about square for merchandise which will only be good until June., then come June Kim will have to make a new square account. Area gave a vote of confidence to move forward with this.

Proposals

- Merchandise guidelines proposal made by John B. Tabled until budget ad hoc is back
- Proposal: To change guidelines for the Merchandise subcommittee budget process, timelines, profit.
- Intent: To responsibly manage funds, reduce conflict over the merchandise as it currently stands.
- Clearly defined roles responsibilities and expectations of the merchandise subcommittee. Recommend to have merchandise receive an annual budget of \$1200 to be dispersed 2 times per year once at the April ASC and once at this September ASC in equal amounts of \$600 each. Merchandise is to be designed, produced, and available for purchase no later than 6 weeks from the date of monies are distributed.
- Merchandise should carry no less than a 50% margin.
- Merchandise should be in a related tasteful and adhere to all copyright and trademark rules of the fellowship.
- Merchant I should be made available at events and for purchasing including CRCNA. Prior approval for a table at CRCNA should be made between the merchandise chair and the CRCNA merchandise chair no later than August 31st annually.
- Merchandise subcommittee will meet monthly to discuss ideas, current inventory and numbers.
- Merchandise is to be produced by a third party vendor of the subcommittees choice.
- A ledger is to be kept showing inventory , cost ,gains and losses
- Ask that all current guidelines that do not conflict with these revisions be retained.
- The changes are to be implemented in the 2020 calendar year and until such time as they are revised.

Made by John B Seconded by Trino F

Announcements

Next ASC Meeting:

Oct 27, 2019

Closed @ 10:43 a.m.

OTW Public Information Report– October 6th, 2019

Announcements – If you have volunteered to be on the Summitstone IOP panel, please attend the PI Subcommittee meeting (1 PM October 6th, same room as the ASC meeting) in order to be approved to be on the panel.

The PI Subcommittee plans to have a guidelines ad-hoc to create some guidelines regarding the OTW Facebook group, and general OTW PI guidelines. This ad-hoc will be announced through the blast and Facebook group when scheduled.

Meeting Schedules – We have printed 400 meeting schedules for October.

Expenses – Community PI rack lit = \$42.50. 400 Meeting schedules \$41.11 charged to NEW area card, \$7.50 Subcommittee Meeting Location Rent to Majestic **TOTAL = \$91.11**

Posters/Lit – We have 20 locations in Greeley, 9 in Loveland, 15 in Fort Collins, 2 in Wellington, 2 in Estes Park. All active poster and lit locations are listed here: <http://bit.ly/2F10v6f>

Webservant Monthly Report for October 2019

NA Cleantime Calculator added to site:

<https://www.otwna.org/cleantime-calculator/>

otwna.org stats: Visitors (sessions) in last 30 days: 1,463

Page views in last 30 days: 2,499

Visits YTD: 21,667

Page Views YTD: 36,400

External links from other sites (pointing to otwna.org) 906

OTW email blast members: 118 – Please notify Webservant to be added to this group.

OTW Facebook Group Members: 127 – Please notify Webservant to be added to this group.

In Grateful Service,

Zach V. OTW Webservant

Phoneline Report – Steve D.

22 calls, no texts this month

Lit Report – Andy P. \$42.50

Hospitals and Institutions ASC Report October 6, 2019

The H&I subcommittee meeting will be at the majestic today and noon. Our sub-committee is going well we great attendance. I have personally have been announcing in the meetings that I go to for new members to get involved. I as always ask that all gsr take back to there groups to annouce that we are always looking for new members for H and I. We have a new panel lead for wings in Kaylin that was voted in last sub-committee meeting.As previously communicated to ASC the Summit Stone talks have been turned over to PI and will not be a H and I Deal. My Lit order is \$71 this month.

Thank you for letting me be of service, Ryan B.